

UNIT 2 - TEST

A. PHONETICS

Part 1: Which underlined part is pronounced differently from the others.

- | | | | |
|-----------------------|---------------------------|---------------------------|--------------------------|
| 1. A. <u>w</u> heel | B. <u>w</u> et | C. a <u>w</u> ay | D. ans <u>w</u> er |
| 2. A. <u>r</u> each | B. <u>d</u> eath | C. <u>d</u> ream | D. <u>e</u> ast |
| 3. A. <u>p</u> arty | B. <u>c</u> areful | C. <u>g</u> arden | D. <u>g</u> arlic |
| 4. A. <u>k</u> ids | B. <u>r</u> oo <u>f</u> s | C. <u>b</u> an <u>k</u> s | D. <u>h</u> ope <u>s</u> |
| 5. A. an <u>ch</u> or | B. <u>ca</u> ch <u>h</u> | C. <u>a</u> ch <u>e</u> | D. <u>ch</u> aracter |

Part 2: Choose the word that has main stress placed differently from others.

- | | | | |
|-------------------|----------------|---------------|----------------|
| 6. A. communicate | B. generation | B. historical | D. environment |
| 7. A. balloon | B. movie | C. market | D. local |
| 8. A. handicraft | B. department | C. embroider | D. formation |
| 9. A. freedom | B. equal | C. design | D. label |
| 10. A. minority | B. inspiration | C. convenient | D. traditional |

B. READING

Part 1: Read the passage and choose the best answers for each question.

Everybody has at least one shirt on his wardrobe. Some have more. They are commonly worn for every day purposes and in particular when you want to dress up. But not many people know that the shirt is one of our oldest garments.

Since before the Middle Ages, the shirt has existed as a piece of clothing, but then only as underwear for men or as a night gown. In the early days, the shirt had neither collar nor cuffs, but a hem that could be tightened and buttoned. And you always put it on by pulling it over your head. In the Middle Ages, one could choose between fixed or detachable collar. The garment was often made out of linen or sometimes silk. In the 18th century, the shirt was no longer worn only as underwear, the collar grew into enormous proportion and was decorated with embroidery and lace. Later, the collar grew back to smaller sizes again.

At the end of the World War I, the shirt went through a major transformation. It was only at that time the modern shirt with buttons all along the front became popular, even if the first buttoned shirt was registered by Brown, Davies & Co as early as 1871. In the 1930s, the shirt with the fixed collar revived and it has been with us ever since. Twenty years later the nylon shirt was introduced and during the same period of time the more daring short sleeve shirt became high fashion. In the 1960s, the chest pocket was introduced as a consequence of the vest under the suit jacket becoming more and more uncommon.

11. What opinion will the author NOT agree with?

- | | |
|--------------------------------|--|
| A. Shirt is common clothes | C. you can wear shirt for every day purposes |
| B. You can't dress up by shirt | D. Shirt is one of our oldest garments |

12. What was the shirt in the early days?
 A. It had collar C. You have to pull it over your head
 B. It had button and collar D. It had a hem and both collar and cuffs
13. What does the word "detachable" mean?
 A. removable B. normal C. attached D. irregular
14. When did the modern shirt with button on the front become popular?
 A. In the 18th century C. At the end of the World War I
 B. In the 1930s D. In 1871
15. Which material was shirt made of?
 A. Linen B. Nylon C. Silk D. All of the above

Part 2: Read the following passage and choose the best answer for each gap.

SECONDARY SCHOOL STUDENTS SHOULD WEAR UNIFORMS

I think it is necessary for secondary school students to (16) _____ uniforms when they are at school.

Firstly, wearing uniforms encourages students to be proud of being students of their school (17) _____ they are wearing the uniforms with labels bearing their school's name.

Secondly, wearing uniforms helps students feel equal in many (18) _____, whether they are rich or poor.

Finally, wearing uniform is (19) _____. You don't have to think of that to wear every day.

Therefore, student in secondary schools should wear (20) _____.

16. A. wearing B. worn C. wear D. wore
 17. A. because B. although C. but D. so
 18. A. methods B. ways C. steps D. days
 19. A. uncomfortable B. easy C. boring D. practical
 20. A. casual clothes B. dress C. T-shirt D. uniforms

C. LANGUAGE FOCUS & VOCABULARY

Choose the best answer

20. How many times _____ at the fast-food restaurant?
 A. are you eating B. do you eat C. have you eaten D. were you eating
21. I _____ to him since I _____ here.
 A. spoke/ have been B. spoke/ was
 C. haven't spoken/ was D. haven't spoken/ am
22. We are fond _____ reading picture books.
 A. in B. of C. on D. about
23. They have lived _____ New York _____ eight years.
 A. in/ since B. in/ for C. in/ about D. at/ about

24. Maths and English are compulsory subjects in this course.
A. effective B. required C. separated D. difficult
25. Both designers drew their _____ from ethnic minorities.
A. designs B. inspiration C. patterns D. material

Choose the underlined words or phrases that are INCORRECT

26. All the main streets in this city will be widening.
A B C D
27. The children enjoyed to watch the performing lions.
A B C D
28. He let the letter falling onto the floor.
A B C D
29. A new shop was opening on Main Street last week.
A B C D
30. Have you finished your homework already? – Yes, I have.
A B C D
31. Tomatoes should _____ in the spring.
A. plant B. be plant C. be planted D. to be planted
32. “Would you go to the band concert?” – “Thank, but I _____ it already”.
A. have seen B. did see C. was seeing D. have been seen
33. He’s only 24, but he’s already achieved _____ fame.
A. worldly B. worldliness C. worldwide D. world-class
34. Jeans cloth is very strong and hardly _____.
A. wears out B. puts on C. takes off D. tears at
35. This is the first time they’ve been to England.
A. They went to England once.
B. They have never been to England before.
C. They haven’t been to England many times.
D. They’ve been to England so far.
36. A _____ is a person whose job is to decide how to make things or decide their shape or appearance.
A. sailor B. pen pal C. writer D. designer
37. She last wore Aodai at her brother’s wedding.
A. She hasn’t worn Aodai for her brother’s wedding.
B. She hasn’t worn Aodai since her brother’s wedding.
C. She doesn’t wear Aodai for since her brother’s wedding.

- D. She didn't wear Aodai since her brother's wedding.
38. My sister has designed many new styles of clothes.
- A. Many new styles of clothes will be designed by my sister.
- B. Many new styles of clothes are designed by my sister.
- C. Many new styles of clothes have been designed by my sister.
- D. Many new styles of clothes has been designed by my sister.
39. It isn't necessary for students to wear uniforms the whole week.
- A. Students needn't wear uniform the whole week.
- B. Students don't wear uniform the whole week.
- C. Students no need to wear uniform the whole week.
- D. Students don't need to wear uniform the whole week.
40. Her brother has just bought for her a new pair of jeans.
- A. She has just bought a new pair of jeans by her brother.
- B. She has just been bought a new pair of jeans by her brother.
- C. She has just buy a new pair of jeans by her brother.
- D. She has just been buying a new pair of jeans by her brother.

D. WRITING

Part 1: Give the correct form of the verbs.

41. The museum _____ a long time ago. (build)
42. I _____ a cat for my next fifteen birthday. (give)
43. Some new musical instruments _____. (just buy)
44. TV _____ by Baire. (produce)
45. The trees _____ when I arrived. (cut)

Part 2: Rewrite the sentences with the given information.

46. We can solve the problem. → The problem _____.
47. We might find life on another planet. → Life _____.
48. Emma had done the housework before the guest arrived.
→ The housework _____.
49. The reporter is announcing the results on the audio right now.
→ The results _____.
50. They have built two department stores this year.
→ Two department stores _____.